
MINUTES 

January 16, 1922 
 
 
An adjourned meeting of the City Council of the City of Grand 
Junction met at 9:00 A.M. The Councilmen present were Hirons, 
Marshall Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. Councilman Meders was 
absent, having been excused. Acting City Manager Cherrington, 
City Manager Geo. Garrett, the City Attorney and the City Clerk 
were also present. 
 
 
Mr. Garrett presented his bond for $10,000.00 as City Manager of 
Grand Junction, the bond having been approved by the City 
Attorney. It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by 

Councilman Miller, that the bond be filed as approved. The motion 
carried. 
 
 
George Garrett then took the oath of office as City Manager Fred 
A. Peck, Notary Public, administering the oath. 
 
 
Mr. Sharer of the Grand Junction Town and Development Co. 
appeared before the Council asking for an extention of time in 
which he could take up tax sale certificates at the same terms 
given him by the old Council. It was moved by Councilman Murr, 
seconded by Councilman Hampson that Mr. Sharer be granted an 
extention of sixty days from January the First, 1922., rescinding 

action of meeting before. The motion carried. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller, that the 
City Attorney secure the abstract to the Cemetery Tracts. Motion 
carried. 
 
 
It was suggested by the City Attorney that an audit be made of 
the City books up to the period ending January 15, 1922. It was 
moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Dowrey that the 
audit as suggested be made. The motion carried. 
 
 

There being no further business to transact, the meeting was 
adjourned. The next regular meeting was set for 7:30 P.M. January 
23rd, 1922. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
City Clerk 



 

 
 


